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Meeting Minutes
January 29, 2013
1.0 Preliminaries



1.1
Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM


1.2
Roll Call: Jim Saart, Pat Emmons, Jay Murphy 
2.0
Variance Request Hearing


2.1
Stable Permit Application





293 Central Street - Manuel H. Chaves



In attendance were Bill Oakley of 4A Bolton Street, Nate 



Truetiak and Liz Towle of 4 Bolton Street




After the abutters expressed their concerns, Mr. Murphy 



suggested that Mr. Chaves have a manure management plan 



and be granted a one year variance to be re-evaluated at the 



end of the year.  Penalties can be assessed for any violations.  



Mr. Saart motioned to grant a 30 day trial period with a 



manure management plan and with the Animal Control 



Officer assessing the animal’s well being during the 30 days.  



Ms. Emmons seconded the motion, passed 3-0.

3.0
Application to Install Subsurface Sewage Disposal System



3.1
Lewis Street  Lot 6, Map 33




Mr. Saart motioned to accept the application as presented.  



Motion was seconded by Ms. Emmons and carried 3-0
4.0
General Business



4.1
Voucher – BOH012913 approved 3-0

    
4.2   
Minutes – December 18, 2012  approved 3-0



Minutes – January 8, 2013        approved 3-0


4.3
Tobacco Control Revolving Account




Sam explained that the funding is up to the individual 




communities.  Sam worked with Paul Blazar on the wording 



of the article with a $6,000 maximum.



4.4
Retail Food Inspection




DPH has agreed to allow the use of Emergency Management 



funds for help in funding food inspections of approximately 



$2000 



4.5
Proposed Bylaw – Drug Paraphernalia 




In conjunction with Paul Blazar and Captain Stephens



4.6
Proposed Zoning Bylaw – Medical Marijuana Facilities




In conjunction with Captain Stephens and Jennifer Burke




Both by-laws will be combined in the May Warrant  for a one 



year moratorium on facilities and the sale or distribution of 



drug paraphernalia


4.7
The Board met with Paul Blazar and  he agreed to present the 



Selectmen with a proposal to change Dr. Wong’s salary grade 



to an M8



4.8
Sam is working with Michelle Ciccolo in developing an area at 



the Transfer Station for recycling of food waste.

5.0
Adjournment




Meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM
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